REPORT TO :  LEAD MEMBER (HOUSING) AND DEPUTY LEAD MEMBER (HOUSING)

FOR DECISION

SUBJECT :  ACCOMMODATION FOR TEMPORARY NURSING STAFF FROM ABROAD

DATE  :  JUNE 8 2001

1.0 PURPOSE OF REPORT

To advise members of actions taken to identify suitable accommodation for 20 (estimated) nursing staff from the Philippines, employed on a temporary basis at Hope Hospital.

2.0 RECOMMENDATIONS

That Members approve the proposed temporary housing of nursing staff with local private sector landlords for a period of approximately 3 – 6 months.

That officers continue discussions with personnel officers at Hope Hospital in order to identify suitable accommodation for nursing staff from abroad in the Eccles management area.

That a lease agreement be prepared identifying the terms of occupation of the dwellings identified and their management, maintenance and other responsibilities and obligations.

3.0 BACKGROUND

Due to shortage of nursing staff available in the region, Salford Royal Hospitals NHS Trust is experiencing difficulties in filling vacant nursing posts.  Consequently, they have attempted to identify suitably qualified staff from abroad to fill vacancies.  At present, 20 nurses from the Philippines have entered the country to work at Hope Hospital.  Immigration law allows entry for employment for a maximum of 12 months.

Senior officers from Hope Hospital have approached the Directorate regarding accommodation requirements.  The hospital is experiencing difficulty in finding accommodation for temporary staff.  Ideally, it should be clustered so as to allow for the development of a support network amongst the Philipino’s and located in close proximity to Hope Hospital.  Consequently, efforts to identify suitable accommodation have focussed on the Eccles Town Centre area.  The hospital have requested assistance in identifying accommodation from amongst the City Council’s housing stock.

As the nursing staff have already entered the country, the need to identify accommodation is urgent.  At present, there are inadequate void units clustered within one area to provide immediate accommodation.  However, it would be possible due to turnover of tenants over a period of 3 – 6 months to identify suitable accommodation within a high rise block in central Eccles suitable for non-EU nursing staff.

It will also be necessary to develop a lease arrangement with the NHS trust which allows them to allocate dwellings on a 12 months basis, circumventing rules preventing  non EU residents being offered Local Authority accommodation.  Further discussions will be required regarding the potential for the provision of furnished tenancies as part of this proposal.

In the interim 3 – 6 month period, it is suggested that reliable private sector landlords with stock in the Eccles area be approached to ascertain if they can accommodate the nursing staff.

4.0 CONCLUSION

Difficulties in recruiting nursing staff is an issue which is likely to continue for the forseeable future.  Hope Hospital will need to utilise nursing staff from non-EU countries in order to maintain health services at appropriate levels.  The proposed partnership working will assist the hospital to meet its health care obligations and provide the City Council with guaranteed income from a lease arrangement whilst contributing towards the health care of the people of Salford.
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